
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
January 18, 1943 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, met in 
special session at 2 o'clock P.M. on Monday, January 18th, 1943. 
Councilmen present and answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, 
Hoisington, Boston, Robb, Campbell, and President Treece. Also 
present were City Manager Brownson, City Attorney Banks, and City 
Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Boston that the Council waive the 24-hour written notice of call 
of meeting. Roll was called on the motion with all members of the 
Council voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 

 
 The following entitled emergency ordinance was introduced and 
read: "AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE PROVIDING AN APPROPRIATION FOR THE 
AIRPORT". It was moved by Councilman Ross and seconded by 
Councilman Robb that the ordinance be passed and adopted as an 
emergency ordinance numbered 663, and published in The Daily 
Sentinel on January 19th. Roll was called on the motion with all 
members of the Council voting AYE on the question. The motion was 
declared carried. 
 
 Bids were opened for the labor for the construction of the 
hangar and repair shop, at the Airport. Thos McCall & Son 
presented a bid of $1,927.00 for the labor on the two buildings. 
An informal bid was also submitted by Mr. Wilson of Rifle, 

Colorado, in the amount of $3,300.00. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Ross that the bid of McCall and Son in the amount of $1,927.00 be 
accepted. Roll was called on the motion with all members of the 
Council voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Hoisington that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


